SOUTHERN TIER BUILDING OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION

P O. Box 4406 Ithaca, New York 14852

April 21, 2023

Cindy Davis, Chairman
ICC Nominating Committee
c/o Will Coffman
International Code Council
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham AL 35213

Re: Letter of Support- Mr. Steven L. McDaniel
Dear Chairman Davis,

The Southern Tier Building Officials Association (STBOA) is a chapter of the
New York State Building Officials Conference (NYSBOC) as well as, a chapter
of the International Code Council (ICC). Accordingly, and on behalf of
STBOA, by approval of its members by unanimous vote April 19, 2023, we
offer our continued and unwavering support to the candidacy of Steven L.
McDaniel, CPCA, for re-election to the 3 year at-large position on the ICC
Board of Directors.

Steve has served as the President of both STBOA and NYSBOC and has
served on numerous committees within New York State and the ICC,
including Chairman of NYSBOC’s Code Development Committee, and Codes
Coalition. For 25 years, I've known Steve to be a driving force for code
development, administration, education and most recently legislation. Steve’s
one of the “old guard”, and the go to person for complex issues. He’s a “boots
on the ground” type of guy who through hard work and determination has
proven to be a highly respected code enforcement professional. I am
personally thankful for the great things he has accomplished for our
organization and the entire New York State region. I like many have no idea
where he finds the time but am grateful that he is willing.

It is my personal belief, and that of STBOA, that Steve will continue to serve
as a tireless paced professional in representation of the ICC and continue his
devotion to code professionals and to code development everywhere.

Please accept our pledged endorsement of Steven L. McDaniel.

Sipcerely, /

illiam Knickerbocker
President

— Affiliate of the NYS Building Officials Conference, Inc.



